
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
701 North Fairfax Street, Alexandria, Virginia 22314 | P-703.706.9660 | F-703.706.9677 | www.efsp.unitedway.org 

 
' 
 
 
 
 
 

EMERGENCY FOOD AND SHELTER NATIONAL BOARD PROGRAM 
 
 

Memorandum 
 

November 30, 2023 
 
 

TO:  EFSP Local Boards (Chairs and Contacts) 
 
FROM:  Yvonne Walker, Vice President 
 
RE:  Spending Period Extensions for Phases 39, ARPAR and 40 
 
This message is to share that the National Board for the Emergency Food and Shelter Program (EFSP) voted to offer 
additional spending period end dates beyond those offered initially when the Local Board Plans for Phases 39, 
ARPAR and 40 were made available to Local Boards.  Local Boards may choose to extend their jurisdictions’ spending 
periods to allow more time for Local Recipient Organizations (LROs) to provide food and shelter services to 
individuals and families.  If Local Boards have not submitted their Board Plans for Phases 39, ARPAR and 40, the 
additional spending period options are now available for selection when the Board Plans are processed for 
submission to the National Board via the EFSP website.  If Local Boards have successfully submitted their Board 
Plans but wish to change the spending end date for a jurisdiction, they may select the Phase End Date Extension 
Request Form on the EFSP website, which can be found after logging in with their user ID and password.  Remember 
that the spending period selected by the Local Board will apply to each phase in which a jurisdiction is funded and 
all agencies in the jurisdiction. 
 
The additional spending period end dates that Local Boards may select are listed below. 
 

 January 31, 2024 
 February 29, 2024 
 March 31, 2024 
 April 30, 2024 
 May 31, 2024 
 June 30, 2024 
 July 31, 2024 
 August 31, 2024 
 September 30, 2024 
 October 31, 2024 
 November 30, 2024 
 December 31, 2024 

 
Please continue to check Latest News on the EFSP website homepage for the most recent program information. If 
you have questions regarding this notice, please reach out to EFSP staff via email at efsp@uww.unitedway.org or 
phone at 703.706.9660. 


